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Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Text Field: 
	Project Title: Fire Station No. 9 at 4101 Long Beach Boulevard
	Lead Agency: City of Long Beach
	Contact Name: Maryanne Cronin
	Email: Maryanne.Cronin@longbeach.gov
	Phone Number: 562-570-5683
	Project Location: Long Beach, Los Angeles
	Project Description: The City of Long Beach (City) is the Lead Agency responsible for preparing this Initial Study (IS) evaluating potential environmental impacts associated with the demolition of an existing 5,000 square foot office building on-site and the development of a 12,780 sf fire station and associated landscaping and parking. The proposed project would be located at 4101 Long Beach Boulevard on a 0.4-acre project site. The proposed Fire Station No. 9 would provide fire services to the Fire Station No. 9 service area. Infrastructure improvements necessary to facilitate pedestrian and vehicular access to and from the project site, landscaping improvements, and necessary utility upgrades are also included. Off-site improvements would include three new traffic signals and the alley on the north border of the project site would be widened by approximately 2.5 ft. The proposed project requires the following discretionary actions: certification of the EIR, site plan review, standard variance, general plan amendment it, zone amendment, and a lot merger. The project site is comprised of two Assessor’s Parcel Numbers [APNs]: 7139-015-017 and 7139-015-01. The Project Site is surrounded by single-family residential uses to the northwest and west, retail stores to the north, and offices to the south.
	Project's Effects: As a result of the analysis in the project’s Initial Study, the EIR will examine potential environmental impacts generated by the proposed project in relation to the following Environmental Analysis categories: Air Quality, Energy, Cultural Resources, Greenhouse Gas Emissions, Land Use and Planning, Noise, Transportation, and Tribal Cultural Resources. These topics will be analyzed in the EIR. Mitigation will be developed and included in the EIR, if necessary, to address the proposed Project’s potentially significant adverse effects.
	Areas of Controversy: The project does not have any areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency. To provide an opportunity for public input, the City will be conducting a Scoping Meeting on March 9, 2022. 
	List of Agencies: Responsible agencies for the project include the South Coast Air Quality Management District (SCAQMD) and the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (RWQCB). 


